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BARROW VC PRIMARY SCHOOL
Old Row, Barrow, Clitheroe, BB7 9AZ
Telephone: 01254 822338

Fax & Answer Machine: 01254 822408

e-mail: head@barrow.lancs.sch.uk
Thursday 20th December 2018

Dear Parents and Carers,
Infant Nativity and Junior Carol Concert
The pupils were all amazing and performed brilliantly. Well done to the Infants for reminding us of the true meaning of Christmas and to the pupils in classes 3, 4 and 5 for helping us to get in the festive mood with beautifully sung carols. We are proud of each and every one of you.
Save the Children Christmas Jumper Day
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Well done to all the pupils and staff who came to school last Friday dressed in their Christmas jumpers. £120.51 was raised for the charity ‘Save the Children’.

Poppy Appeal

We would like to say a big ‘Thank you’ from the Poppy Appeal as our school raised £265.19!
Barrow in the Top 12% of primary schools!
Barrow VC Primary School has performed extremely well compared to national data and better than the other primary schools in Clitheroe, Whalley and Sabden in meeting  expected and greater depth in SATs assessments. Barrow VC Primary School achieved 81% compared to the national average of 64%. We achieved a higher standard of 24% compared to 10% nationally. This puts our school in the top 12% for children achieving expected in reading, writing and maths and the top 5% for children achieving greater depth!  This is a fantastic achievement for the pupils and recognition for the staff of the hard work they put in each and every day. Well done Barrow!
If you wish to find out, more please visit https://www.compare-school-performance.service.gov.uk/compare-schools?for=primary
Spring Term 1 Extra-Curricular Clubs

Monday:   
KS1 Drama club 3.30 – 4.30pm commences 14.1.19 – 11.2.19

Tuesday:  
KS1 & KS2 Le Club Francais   3.30 - 4.30pm commences 8.01.19 - 12.2.19

                  
KS2 Football club    3.30 – 4.30pm commences 8.01.19 – 12.02.19 no charge (funded by the PE Sports grant)

Wednesday:  
KS2 Netball club    3.30 – 4.30pm commences 9.01.19 – 13.02.19 no charge (funded by the PE Sports grant)

Thursday:  
KS2 Cheerleading club   3.30 – 4.30pm commences 17.01.19 – 14.02.19

Friday:   
KS1 Multi-skills club    3.30 – 4.30pm commences 11.01.19 - 15.02.19

Please note KS1 is Reception, Year 1 and Year 2. KS2 is Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6.  Places are allocated on a first come first served basis.

Spring Term 2 Extra-Curricular Clubs

Monday:   
KS2 Drama Club 3.30-4.30pm commences 4.03.19 – 1.04.19

Tuesday:  
KS1 & KS2 Le Club Francais   3.30 - 4.30pm commences 26.02.19 – 2.04.18
                  
KS2 Football club    3.30 – 4.30pm commences 26.02.19 – 2.04.18 no charge (funded by the PE Sports grant)

Wednesday:  
KS2 Netball club    3.30 – 4.30pm commences 27.02.19 – 3.04.18 no charge (funded by the PE Sports grant)

Thursday:  
KS1 Cheerleading club 3.30-4.30pm commences 7.03.19- 4.04.19

Friday:        
KS1 Multi-skills club    3.30 – 4.30pm commences 1.03.19 – 5.04.19
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Spring Term Football and Netball League
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Netball league matches: 
14th January at 4.30pm-5pm at Oakhill - Barrow v St Michael and St Johns

28th January at 4.30pm-5pm at Oakhill - Barrow v Simonstone

4th February at 4.30pm - 5pm at Oakhill - Barrow v Oakhill

 Football League matches: 

15th March at 4pm - 6pm at Ribblesdale 

26th April at 4pm - 6pm at Ribblesdale 

17th May at 4pm - 6pm at Ribblesdale 

21st June at 4pm - 6pm at Ribblesdale
Christmas Holidays

School closes today at 3.30pm and re-opens on Monday 7th January 2019.

Cards of Kindness

The cards were distributed to the residents of Green Park Court at Barrow and they were gratefully received.  They really appreciated the gesture.
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 ‘A Text to Home’

We are proud of all our pupils for the many different ways they show excellence. Each week the class teachers choose one pupil who has excelled and we send a text home to share this.  This week our ‘Text to Home’ pupils are:

Class 1:  Tyler
Class 2: 
 Ruby
Class 3:  Hattie
Class 4:  Lucy 
Class 5:  Willow
Well done. We are proud of you! 
FOBS FIm Night

The FOBS film night was a great success. 60 pupils enjoyed the film ‘Arthur Christmas’ and £220.00 was raised for school funds.

Spring Term Head Boy and Head Girl

Well done to Jacob and Georgina, who have been chosen by their peers to be the Head Boy and Head Girl for the Spring Term.

A message from the Headteacher

May I take this opportunity to thank all of the staff, pupils, families and community for all your hard work, support and encouragement throughout the Autumn Term.  Barrow VC Primary School is a unique and special school and I have thoroughly enjoyed every moment I have spent here.  I would like to welcome Mrs Pay to Barrow and hope she will have many years of happiness leading the school in a new era.
May I wish you a peaceful and restful Christmas and a very Happy New Year.  
Mrs Welch
A message from the Chair of Governors

Dear Parents and Carers,
On behalf of the governing body, I would like to take the opportunity to thank you for all the support you have given to the school over the past term.

I would also like to thank the staff for the real strides they have taken on improving yet further; the quality of education being delivered to our children this term and for the development of our curriculum to ensure that it meets the needs of our young people in an ever-changing society. They truly work tirelessly to ensure the very best outcomes for your child. Their hard work, resilience and commitment are commendable and greatly appreciated. Thank you.  

It was a pleasure to be invited to the Christmas performances last week; they were, as always very special events and I'm sure you'll agree, this year being no exception!  The enthusiasm and enjoyment of the children was evident and was matched only by the quality of performance they gave. Well done to our talented children and thanks to staff who enabled them to perform so successfully.

The Friends of Barrow School have worked tirelessly this term raising funds for our school – film nights, discos and breakfast with Santa. Thank you to them for their hard work and commitment and again to you, for supporting their events so enthusiastically.

Today, it is with sadness that we say goodbye to Mrs Welch, a Head Teacher who has taken our school from strength to strength over the past term. Mrs Welch, in such a short period of time has been an inspiration to the Staff, children and Governing Body and has worked extremely hard to ensure that our children receive the best education available to them, and I know she will continue to deliver this in her new role. The Governing Body recognises the big mark that she has made and would very much like to thank her for her achievements and for placing the school in the stronger position that it is in today.

We also say goodbye to Mrs Berryman today, who supported the school as an Associate Head Teacher for the last 8 months. Again, the Governors and Staff are extremely grateful for the excellent leadership that she too has provided the school. Thank you.

We wish both Mrs Welch and Mrs Berryman well for the future and are truly grateful to you both.

The Staff and Governing Body look forward to welcoming Mrs Pay in January. She has been in school over the past few weeks, working closely with Mrs Welch, governors and staff.  I do know that she is very keen to get started, to work closely with our parents and carers, our community and to continue making the school even better.

On behalf of the Governing Body at Barrow Primary School, I would like to wish all pupils, parents and carers a very Happy Christmas and New Year.
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With very best wishes for the festive period.
James Johnstone

Chair of Governors

